
The attached document was timely prepared by the January 10, 2019, 
deadline. 

As a result of the federal government shutdown that started on 
December 22, 2018, the FCC’s online public file (OPIF) system was 
inaccessible and non-functioning from January 3, 2019, until January 27, 
2019.   

Consequently, the attached document was not uploaded until after the 
January 10 quarterly filing deadline, after the federal government re-
opened and the FCC’s OPIF system was put back into service. 




